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WOMEN’S LEADERSHIP COUNCIL
ARROWHEAD UNITED WAY

QUARTERLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING

September 15, 2014

MINUTES


Call to order: 11:39 A.M
Welcome: Dr. Carolyn Eggleston welcomed all members and guests. 

Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Eggleston, Janice Roselius, Arlene Garcia, Dr. Katy Henry, Joyce Payne, Cathy Paredes, Dr. Angela Gordon-Nichols, Vicki Lee, Sylvia Braggs  
Guests: Rhonda Johnson 
Staff:  Porsche Nichols, Rachel Hart, Gretchen Strutzenberg
Additions to the Agenda:  None 
Member and Guest Self-Introductions:  All members and guests introduced themselves.

Approval of June 12, 2014 WLC Quarterly Meeting Minutes: Arlene Garcia made the corrections  of “March 13, 2013” to “March 13, 2014” , “Arroyo High School” to “Arroyo Valley High School” and “Millar High School” to “Milor High School”.  Dr. Eggleston made the correction to a misspelling of “miss spelling” to “misspelling.” Minutes of June 12, 2014 were approved as corrected. (Vicki Lee/M.; Janice Roselius/S.)
Recognition: Joyce Payne held a special recognition for Ms. Rhonda Johnson, formerly of Arroyo Valley High School.  She was at the forefront of making sure that the Mentoring Program got off to a solid start at Arroyo Valley High School.  Because of her efforts they had 100% graduation from students who participated in the program.  Ms. Johnson was presented with a plaque in appreciation from the WLC Members for all her support, determination, hard-work and efforts in making sure that the program was a success.  Dr. Angela Gordon-Nichols stated that Ms. Johnson was one of the few who truly advocated the system.  Ms. Johnson expressed her appreciation and thanks for the recognition by the WLC Members and emphasized how much this program means to the girls who participate in it at Arroyo Valley High School.
Discussions: 
December Committee Meeting – Dr. Carolyn Eggleston has graciously offered to host the social event at her home.  It will be a potluck.  Gretchen will send out an email requesting dates available to hold the event.  It was also recommended to use this event as a member recruitment opportunity.  Gretchen also recommended to those who are on LinkedIn to utilize this tool to seek out new / potential members, while expanding their professional network.

Strategic Planning Meeting & Retreat – The date was set for October 24, 2014.  The location would be announced later via email once it was settled.  The next Steering Committee Meeting will be October 17, 2014 at noon at the AUW office

Committee Updates:
Education: 

Angela mentioned that the College Cruise is scheduled for September 20, 2014.  They have also started accepting applications for the Mentor Program; however they are postponing the Match Meeting.  They will be doing volunteer work in December with Santa Claus, Inc.  From now until December 14, 2014 they will be helping the young ladies in the program with drafting their resumes.  The Education Committee will also be recognizing Ms. Rhonda Johnson at Arroyo Valley High School.  She was integral in getting the Mentorship Program up and running at Arroyo Valley High School.  Joyce Payne will present the plaque on behalf of the committee members.  Arlene Garcia asked if there is and who the new Counselor at Arroyo Valley High School is.  Joyce replied that someone is already there; they are just waiting for her to get acclimated to the new position before reaching out to her for continued assistance and participation at Arroyo Valley High School.

Health Lifestyles: 
Joyce announced that on the 25th of September the first Health Fair would be held at Pacific High School.  Only 10 vendors are needed.  There will also be a Women’s Health Fair in October at Job Corps; topic of discussion will be STD’s.  In November they will be addressing two groups, pregnant teens and new moms.  Joyce also mentioned they needed water for the September 25th Health Fair.
Finance: 
Ms. Diaz was not present to report any financial information to the committee, stated Ms. Porsche Nichols.

Membership: 

Vicki Lee stated that the membership pledge/re-pledge letter has been approved and is ready to be distributed to prior and potential members with the new dues pricing.

Financial Stability:  
There was nothing to report.  Rachel Hart stated that they are currently preparing a calendar to schedule meetings with Vicki Lee to have reports in the future.  Dr. Carolyn Eggleston suggested that they contact the Dean of Students and Director to make a PSA (Public Service Announcement) for CSUSB (Cal State University of San Bernardino).
Public Relations:
Cathy Paredes stated that she met with United Way staff last month.  Publishing and highlighting Women of the Month will be a regular feature on the Facebook page.  The first Woman of the Month will be Dr. Carolyn Eggleston, Chairperson of WLC.  The goal behind this is to feature women doing positive things in life or business to draw audiences to our Facebook page.  She also mentioned that all activities/programs will be posted.  To gather this information a template will be created and sent to all committees to use when submitting information to be posted or sent out in Press Release.  Currently a form is being created to capture event details and statistics.  It was also mentioned that the Inland Valley Newspaper wants to join the WLC so information will be sent to them to get them signed up.
WLC Updates: Porsche Nichols introduced Gretchen Strutzenberg as the new Administrative Assistant for the WLC. 
Adjournment: 12:08 P.M. (Vicki Lee / M.; Dr. Angela Gordon-Nichols /S.)
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